TOWN OF COUNTY LINE

P.O. Box 130, Trafford, Alabama 35172 Telephone: 205-590-1649 Fax: 205-590-1649

Mayor Sue Blackmon Councilman Pam Sitton Councilman Larry Calvert Councilman James Calvert Councilman Janna Kitchens Councilman Shannon Blackwell

Monthly Meeting: July 17, 2007 (Tentative)

1. A call to order.

Meeting was called to order by Mayor Sue Blackmon.

2. Roll call.

Roll was called by Town Clerk Jennifer Grooms.

Present - Mayor Sue Blackmon, Councilman Larry Calvert, Councilman Janna Kitchens and Councilman Shannon Blackwell

Absent - Councilman Pam Sitton and Councilman James Calvert.

3.a) Reading and approval of the minutes of the previous meeting.

Town Clerk, Jennifer Grooms read the June 11, 2007 Monthly Meeting Minutes.

Councilman Larry Calvert motioned to approve the minutes as read. Councilman Janna Kitchens seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

Town Clerk, Jennifer Grooms read the June 25, 2007 Special Meeting Minutes.

Councilman Janna Kitchens motioned to approve the minutes as read. Councilman James Calvert seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

b) Reading and approval of the financial report.

Town Clerk, Jennifer Grooms, read Financial Reports for June 2007. Councilman Janna Kitchens motioned to approve the financial reports as read. Councilman Shannon Blackwell seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

4. Reports of Committees.

Mayor Blackmon inquired about the issue of a fire hydrant on Dean's Ferry Rd. A discussion followed. Malcolm Calvert reported that it had not been installed. Councilman Kitchens stated that more hydrants were needed. Councilman Blackwell inquired about the location of hydrants. A discussion followed. Mayor Blackmon stated that she would go to the Birmingham Water Works the following Friday to take care of the issue. Mayor Blackmon inquired about out streetlights. Mr. Faucett stated that he had taken care of them.

Councilman Kitchens commented on the need for street lights at Highway 79 and and County Line Road. Councilman Blackwell stated that she would look into the issue.

Mayor Blackmon introduced the issue of adding three basic streetlights to Cobb Brazeale Road. A discussion followed. Councilman Larry Calvert stated that a land survey needs to be conducted to determine boundaries before street lights are added. Councilman Larry Calvert volunteered to get the estimates for a survey.

5. Reports of Officers.

Mayor Blackmon asked Councilman Kitchens about the paving of the parking lot. Councilman Kitchens stated that Jefferson County told her that a contract had been delivered to Mayor Blackmon two weeks before the meeting. She continued by stating that she had the contract now. A discussion followed. Councilman Larry Calvert asked Mayor Blackmon to contact Councilman Bettye Fine Collins about funding the parking lot. Mayor Blackmon stated that she had already asked and that the deadline had passed. Councilman Larry Calvert stated that he would contact Councilman Collins' office.

Mayor Blackmon introduced the issue of voter registration. A discussion followed.

- 6. Reading of petitions, applications, complaints, appeals, communications, etc. None
- 7. Resolutions, ordinances, orders, and other business. None.

8. Public comments.

Mr. Lowell - inquired about resurfacing Dean's Ferry Road. Mayor Blackmon stated that her concern was for Cobb Brazeale because the bus travels that road. A discussion followed.

Malcolm Calvert - stated that grants could be obtained.

Mr. Lowell - asked if a smaller amount of the road could be widened.

Mayor Blackmon asked about the cancelled meeting. A discussion followed. Mayor Blackmon asked Janna Kitchens to be responsible for contacting the mayor with regards to town business.

Councilman Larry Calvert motioned that meeting be adjourned. Councilman Shannon Blackwell seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

Minutes prepared by Jennifer Grooms, Town Clerk.